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GROUND BREAKING RESCHEDULED 

The residence halls ground breaking 
ceremony has been rescheduled for 
Thursday, October 30 at 11:00 a.m. 
All members of the college 
community are invited to attend the 
ceremony on building site #1 behind 
the Science Building. In case of 
rain, the ceremony will be held in 
Wheelwright. 

LT. GOVERNOR DANIEL TO SPEAK ON CAMPUS 

The Student Government Association 
is sponsoring a lecture by 
gubernatorial candidate Lt. Gov. 
Mike Daniel Thursday, October 23 
noon in Wheelwright auditorium. 
The session will feature a short 
presentation on his views of the 
various issues (lasting about 15 
minutes) followed by a 30-45 minute 
question and answer period. 

DEPARTMENT OF GOVERNMENT TO SPONSOR 
THREE LECTURES 

October has been a very active 
month for the Department of 
Government, and the activity will 
continue with three additional 
lectures. 

OCTOBER 23: 
Dr. Donald Puchala, director of 

USC's Institute for International 
Studies, will discuss "Food and 
World Affairs" at 1 p.m. in 
Wheelwright. At 7 p.m. that 
evening, he will help the 
International Club celebrate United 
Nations Day with his presentation, 
"The United Nations and the Future," 

USC-COASTAi. CAROLINA COLLEGE 
Office of Public Relations PO Box 1954 Conway, SC 29526 

which will be held in the Fine Arts 
Little Theatre. Contact Richard 
Collin, ext. 2626. 

OCTOBER 24: 
Mr. Robin Tallon, 6th District 

Representative for the US Congress, 
will speak on "The Sixth District 
and The House of Representatives" 
at 9:30 a.m., 10:30 a.m. and 
12:30 p.m. in the Academic 
Building, room 107. Contact David 
Smith, ext. 2008. 

OCTOBER 27: 
Mr. Robert Cunningham, Republican 

candidate for the US Congress 6th 
District, will speak on "The Sixth 
District and The House of 
Representatives" at 8:30 a.m. and 
10:30 a.m. in the Academic 
Building, room 107. 

COASTAL TO PARTICIPATE IN NATIONAL 
COLLEGIATE ALCOHOL AWARENESS WEEK 

Students, faculty, and staff are 
invited to participate in National 
Collegiate Alcohol Awareness Week 
October 20 through 24 with 
activities scheduled from 10 a.m. 
to 2 p.m. each day in the student 
Center. Representatives from the 
Alcohol Commission, Alcoholics 
Anonymous, and local alcohol 
treatment centers will show films 
and provide information regarding 
use and misuse. ·The theme of the 
week's activities is "making 
responsible decisions regarding 
alcohol use." For information, 
contact Joe Mazurkiewicz, 
Counseling Center, room 206, 
Student Center, ext. 2305. 

Thil Week is publiahed by U.S.C. Coutal Carolina College, 
an equal opportunity employer aublcn"bing to all Civil Rights 
legislation. 



OCTOBER Filll SERIES: 
"ALL ABOUT EVE" 

The Coastal Film Society presents 
Joseph Mankiewicz's Oscar winning 
film "All About Eve" Sunday, 
October 26 at 2 p.m. and 8 p.m. in 
the Fine Arts Little Theatre. 

This acerbic and witty depiction of 
theatre politics and an 
unscrupulous ingenue's rise to 
stardom stars Bette Davis, Anne 
Baxter, and Marilyn Monroe. 
Tickets are $2. For more 
information, contact Margaret Fain, 
ext. 2410. 

CONFERENCE ON FACULTY DEVELOPMENT 
IN THE SMALL COLLEGE TO BE HELD 
AT COASTAL 

The Conference on Faculty 
Development in the Small College 
will be held November 7-8 at 
Coastal. This regional conference 
provides the opportunity for 
faculty members and administrators 
to address the unique issues and. 
concerns of faculty development in 
the small college or university 
setting. Conference presenters 
come from a vast number of academic 
settings from throughout the 
Southeast. 

Twenty-two sessions are offered and 
are geared to entry level--from the 
non-tenured faculty member to the 
university president. Topics 
include strategies in faculty 
development implemented by 
presidents, vice presidents and 
deans; curriculum development; 
enhancement of teacher 
effectiveness; grant writing and 
development; academic publishing; 
and microcomputers in faculty 
development. 

Featured at the conference are two 
think tanks which address current 
issues: women and black faculty in 
the small college, and perspectives 
on faculty development from top 
administrators. These think tanks 
provide the opportunity for all 
conferees to attend and participate 
with panelists on these thought 
provoking topics. 

The conference fee is regularly 
$50. However, Coastal Carolina 
faculty receive a special rate of 
$10. For more information, contact 
the Office of Continuing Education 
or Dr. Jacqueline L. Gmuca, ext. 
2418. 

PETITIONS AND SCHOLASTIC STANDING 
COMMITTEE MEETING 

The next meeting of the Petitions 
and Scholastic standing Committee 
is scheduled for Tuesday, October 
28, 2:30 p.m. in room 222 of the 
Kimbel Library. 

HURRICANE/TORNADO ALERT PLAN 

This proposal is intended to advise 
faculty, staff, and students on 
safety and evacuation procedures in 
the event of a natural disaster. 

The following is a list of 
terminology: 

TORNADO/HURRICANE WATCH-Broadcast 
over radio and television. It 
means conditions are favorable for 
a storm. 

TORNADO/HURRICANE WARNING-Storm is 
approaching or has struck the area. 

ALL CLEAR-Issued by the National 
Weather Bureau only and announced 
by radio and television. 

In the event of an issued watch, 
all personnel should continue 
normal activities and stay informed 
of updated weather reports. The 
Public Safety Lieutenant will 
monitor all offical weather 
statements and keep the chancellor 
informed of all changes. 

In the event of a. warning issued by 
the weather service, the following 
steps will be implemented during 
regular working hours: 

-The Chancellor's Office will 
contact all department secretaries 
and/or deans and relay the status 
of the disaster. 
-The Personnel Office will contact 
the Governor's Office and relay 
information concerning the storm. I 
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-The Director of Physical Services 
will mobilize all available 
maintenance personnel and secure 
the campus. 
-campus Security will contact all 
police agencies and ensure that the 
campus is secure. One officer 
shall remain in or near the 
security house at all times. 
-The Office of Student Development 
will contact the necessary local 
officials to determine the nearest 
available evacuation shelter. When 
this information is available, all 
housing managers of student housing 
should be advised. This 
information will also be 
transferred to the Director of 
Public Relations. 
-The Director of Public Relations 
will inform all area radio and TV 
stations of evacuation centers 
available for students, faculty, 
and staff. 
-The switchboard will remain open 
during regular hours. 

If a storm warning is issued before 
normal working hours, the vice 
chancellor for academic affairs 
will determine the necessity to 
cancel classes. However, all 
classified state employees should 
report to work if possible. 

JOB FAIR TO BE HELD ON CAMPUS 

The Career Planning and Placement 
Office invites the college 
community to attend the college's 
first Job Fair Wednesday, October 
22, 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. in the 
student Center. There will be 
approximately 20 companies 
participating. Company 
representatives will be available 
to provide students with 
information regarding career 
opportunities. 

BIG BAND DANCE-CONCERT TO BENEFIT 
COASTAL MUSIC DEPARTMENT 

The "Swingtime" big band is giving 
a dance-concert to benefit the 
Coastal Music Department Friday, 
October 24 at 8 p.m. in the Myrtle 

Beach Convention Center. Doors 
open at 7:30 p.m., and tickets are 
$7 in advance ($5 for senior 
citizens) or $10 at the door. 
For information, contact William 
Hamilton in the Deparment if Music, 
ext. 2512. 

FCA SPONSORED AEROBICS 

The Fellowship of Christian 
Athletes is sponsoring aerobic 
classes which are held Tuesdays and 
Thursdays from 2:30 to 3:30 p.m. 
The classes are free of charge to 
students, faculty, and P.E. Center 
members. The instructor is Lynn 
Wells. For information, phone the 
Physical Education Center, ext. 
2802. 

RESEARCH CLINICS OFFERED 
AT KIMBEL LIBRARY 

FACULTY MEMBERS ARE ASKED TO 
ANNOUNCE THE FOLLOWING TO THEIR 
STUDENTS: 

Kimbel Library is offering Research 
Clinics from October 20 through 
November 21. These are 30-minute, 
individual appointments for 
students who would like special 
assistance in learning how to 
conduct library research for a 
specific term paper or other 
research assignment. To make an 
appointment, students should stop 
by the library information desk or 
reference office. 

Faculty are reminded that these 
"clinics" are not intended to take 
the place of group library 
instruction. Faculty members who 
wish to schedule a class library 
tour or visit from a librarian 
should call Mary Bull, ext. 2404. 

COASTAL CAROLINA PEOPLE 

o The Board of Trustees of The 
University of South Carolina has 
approved the recommendation of the 
administration that Dr. Daniel M. 
Poore be named Distinguished 
Professor for his last year of 



service to the university. Upon 
his retirement on June 30, he will 
become Distinguished Professor 
Emeritus. 

o Carolyn Cox, associate professor 
of music, conducted a choral 
workshop for students from 
Socastee, Conway, and W9odland Park 
Middle Schools on October 10. 
Public school music teachers 
involved in the workshop were ·Ron 
Hill, Melody Edge, and Eve Tyler. 

o Seven members of the Outcomes 
Assessment and Developmental 
Education Committee attended a CLEP 
College Administrators Workshop on 
assessment October 10 at USC 
Columbia. Those who attended were: 
Steve Nagle, Susan Webb, Will 
Garland, Gilbert Hunt, Deborah 
Vrooman, Ballou Skinner, and Jill 
Sessoms. 

o Dr. Dennis Wiseman, dean of the 
School of Education, has been 
appointed by Dr. Charlie Williams, 
state superintendent of education, 
to serve on the State Advisory 
Council for the Education 
Improvement Act (EIA). The 
advisory council meets regularly to 
receive information concerning the 
implementation of the EIA and to 
make recommendation to the state 
superintendent of education. 

o Dr. Douglas Nelson, professor of 
geology and marine science, 
recently attended the annual 
meeting of the Society of Economic 
Paleontologists and Mineralogists. 
The meeting, held in Raleigh, 
brought together sedimentologists 
from around the world. The theme 
was continental shelf sedimentation 
processes which are of special 
interest to Nelson. 

o Zdzislaw Sikora, associate 
professor of art, has been invited 
to show several prints as part of 
the "Second Biennial Exhibition of 
Prints in Wakayama" March 7-29 at 
the Museum of Modern Art, Wakayama, 
Japan. It is an honor for Sikora 
to be invited to participate in 
this tremendous international 
exhibit. The jurors are: Knud 
Jensen, director for the Louisana 
Museum of Modern Art; Yoshiaki 

Inui, professor and art critic, 
Kyoto University; Sam Francis, 
American artist; Tamon Miki, 
director of the National Museum of 
Art, Osaka; Sinichiro Fujita, 
director of Ohara Art Museum; and 
Tetsuo Miki, curator of Wakayama 
Museum of Modern Art. 
through 

SOCCER TEAM PLANS "SPECIAL" MATCHES 

The Coastal Soccer team has 
designated Saturday, November 1 as 
"Coastal Carolina Faculty and Staff 
Appreciation Night" in recognition 
of the fine efforts put forth by 
faculty and staff. The match 
against UNC Wilmington begins at 
7:30 p.m. 

Saturday, Novermber 8th is "Student 
Appreciation Night," and the 
players have dedicated this match 
to all Coastal Carolina students. 
The team will face West Virginia 
University at 7:30 p.m. 

COASTAL SPORTS CALENDAR 

WOMENS VOLLEYBALL: 

Oct. 20 - UNC Wilmington (A) 
7:00 p.m. 

Oct. 22 - Pembroke State (A) 
6:00 p.m. 

Oct. 24 - Winthrop Tournament 
Oct. 25 - Winthrop Tournament 

SOCCER: 

(A) 
(A) 

Oct. 22 - Appalachian State (A) 
7:00 p.m. 

Oct. 26 - Ohio State (A) 2:00 p.m. 

WOMENS CROSS COUNTY: 

Oct. 25 - Big South Championship 
Rock Hill, SC 

MENS CROSS COUNTRY: 

Oct. 25 - Big South Tournament 
Rock Hill, SC 

I 
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NATIONAL MARIONETTE THEATRE TO 
PERFORM AT COASTAL CAROLINA 

The National Marionette Theatre 
will present "Aladdin and his 
Wonderful Lamp" Tuesday, October 
28, 8 p.m. at USC Coastal Carolina 
College in the Wheelwright 
Performing Arts Center. 

The production, accompanied by the 
music of Rimsky-Korsakov and 
Borodin, follows the exciting 
adventures of Aladdin in this 
lavishly produced Arabian Nights 
classic. Imaginative full-stage 
sets, special lighting, and effects 
are used to transport the audience 
into a Middle Eastern world of 
magic, enchantment, and high 
adventure. 

David Syrotiak, artistic director 
of the company, has been credited 
with reviving the classic art of 
the marionette in the United 
States. Under his direction, the 
National Marionette Theatre has won 
numerous awards, including a 
citation of excellence from the 
Union International de la 
Marionette. It is the first 
American marionette company to win 
this award. "Puppetry is a 
synthesis of the arts," says 
Syrotiak. "And the puppet itself, 
it is at once an Everyman with no 
limitations ••. it is the 
crystalization of the imagination 
of the puppeteer." 

The program is presented by the 
Wheelwright Council for the 
Performing Arts and Coastal 
Carolina College with financial 
support from the Coastal 
Educational Foundation. Tickets 
are available through the 
Wheelwright Box Office at a cost of 
$5 for adults and $2.50 for 
students. For more information, 
phone the Wheelwright box office. 

UPSTAGE COMPANY OPENS SEASON 

The Upstage Company will open its 
1986-87 season with Beth Henley's 
comedy "The Miss Firecracker 
Contest" Thusday, October 23 at 
2 p.m. The play continues Friday 
and Saturday with 8 p.m. 
performances, all in the Fine Arts 
Little Theatre. 

The play is directed by Melissa 
Brewer, a junior majoring in 
education and theatre. The cast 
includes students Cathy Callaham, 
Pam Muise, Martha Easterling, David 
Russell, Mike Evans, and Rebekah 
Browne. 

Tickets are available through the 
Wheelwright box office. 

AIRS WEEKLY REPORT 

S.C. Student Legislative Meeting, Oct. 20, 1986, 7 p.m., 
contact Terry Barnett, ext. 2232, SCIE., 123. 

Alcohol Awareness Week, Oct. 20, 1986, 8:30 a.m. to 5 p.m., 
Oct. 20-24, contact Jean Slabaugh, SC 101. 

Panel of Presidents meeting, Oct. 20, 1986, 2:15-3:15 p.m., 
contact Jean Slabaugh, SC 204. 

S.G.A. meeting, Oct. 20, 1986, 1:30-2:15 p.m., contact Jean 
Slabaugh, SC 204. 

Sigma Phi Epsilon· meeting, Oct. 20, 1986, 1:30-3:30 p.m., 
contact Jean Slabaugh, SC 205 

F.C.A. meeting, Oct. 21, 1986, 7-10 p.m., contact Ed Cerny, 
WB 114. 

Afro-Am meeting, Oct. 21, 1986, 2:30-3:30 p.m., contact 
Jean Slabaugh, SC 201. 

Leadership Challenge I Luncheon, Oct. 21, 1986, 12:30-2 p.m., 
contact Jean Slabaugh, SC 201. 

Campus Union meeting, Oct. 22, 1986, 1:30-4:30 p.m., contact 
Jean Slabaugh, SC 204. 

Miss Firecracker Contest, Oct. 23, 1986, 8 p.m., contact Jean 
Slabaugh, WA Aud. 

Phi Delta Kappa meeting, Oct. 23, 1986, 5:30-8 p.m., contact 
Jean Slabaugh, SC 205. 

Miss Firecracker Contest, Oct. 23, 1986, 2 p.m. and Oct. 24, 
1986, 8 p.m., contact Jean Slabaugh, WA Aud. 

Halloween Follies, Oct. 24, 1986, 5p.m.-1 a.m., contact Jean 
Slabaugh, SC OVFL. 

Miss Firecracker Contest, Oct. 24, 1986 2 p.m., contact Jean 
Slabaugh, WA Aud. 

Leadership Challenge I, Oct. 24, 1986, 2:30-3:30 p.m., contact 
Jean Slabaugh, SC 201. 

International Club Meeting, Oct. 24, 1986, 1:30-2:30 p.m., 
contact Jean Slabaugh, SC 201. 

Alpha Phi Omega meeting, Oct. 24, 1986, 1:30-2:30 p.m., 
contact Jean Slabaugh, SC 201. 
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